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Food and Drug Administration, HHS § 316.36 

§ 316.30 Annual reports of holder of or-
phan-drug designation. 

Within 14 months after the date on 
which a drug was designated as an or-
phan drug and annually thereafter 
until marketing approval, the sponsor 
of a designated drug shall submit a 
brief progress report to the FDA Office 
of Orphan Products Development on 
the drug that includes: 

(a) A short account of the progress of 
drug development including a review of 
preclinical and clinical studies initi-
ated, ongoing, and completed and a 
short summary of the status or results 
of such studies. 

(b) A description of the investiga-
tional plan for the coming year, as well 
as any anticipated difficulties in devel-
opment, testing, and marketing; and 

(c) A brief discussion of any changes 
that may affect the orphan-drug status 
of the product. For example, for prod-
ucts nearing the end of the approval 
process, sponsors should discuss any 
disparity between the probable mar-
keting indication and the designated 
indication as related to the need for an 
amendment to the orphan-drug des-
ignation pursuant to § 316.26. 

Subpart D—Orphan-drug 
Exclusive Approval 

§ 316.31 Scope of orphan-drug exclu-
sive approval. 

(a) After approval of a sponsor’s mar-
keting application for a designated or-
phan-drug product for treatment of the 
rare disease or condition concerning 
which orphan-drug designation was 
granted, FDA will not approve another 
sponsor’s marketing application for the 
same drug before the expiration of 7 
years from the date of such approval as 
stated in the approval letter from FDA, 
except that such a marketing applica-
tion can be approved sooner if, and 
such time as, any of the following oc-
curs: 

(1) Withdrawal of exclusive approval 
or revocation of orphan-drug designa-
tion by FDA under any provision of 
this part; or 

(2) Withdrawal for any reason of the 
marketing application for the drug in 
question; or 

(3) Consent by the holder of exclusive 
approval to permit another marketing 
application to gain approval; or 

(4) Failure of the holder of exclusive 
approval to assure a sufficient quantity 
of the drug under section 527 of the act 
and § 316.36. 

(b) If a sponsor’s marketing applica-
tion for a drug product is determined 
not to be approvable because approval 
is barred under section 527 of the act 
until the expiration of the period of ex-
clusive marketing of another drug 
product, FDA will so notify the sponsor 
in writing. 

§ 316.34 FDA recognition of exclusive 
approval. 

(a) FDA will send the sponsor (or, the 
permanent-resident agent, if applica-
ble) timely written notice recognizing 
exclusive approval once the marketing 
application for a designated orphan- 
drug product has been approved. The 
written notice will inform the sponsor 
of the requirements for maintaining or-
phan-drug exclusive approval for the 
full 7-year term of exclusive approval. 

(b) When a marketing application is 
approved for a designated orphan drug 
that qualifies for exclusive approval, 
FDA will publish in its publication en-
titled ‘‘Approved Drug Products with 
Therapeutic Equivalence Evaluations’’ 
information identifying the sponsor, 
the drug, and the date of termination 
of the orphan-drug exclusive approval. 
A subscription to this publication and 
its monthly cumulative supplements is 
available from the Superintendent of 
Documents, Government Printing Of-
fice, Washington, DC 20402–9325. 

§ 316.36 Insufficient quantities of or-
phan drugs. 

(a) Under section 527 of the act, 
whenever the Director has reason to 
believe that the holder of exclusive ap-
proval cannot assure the availability of 
sufficient quantities of an orphan drug 
to meet the needs of patients with the 
disease or condition for which the drug 
was designated, the Director will so no-
tify the holder of this possible insuffi-
ciency and will offer the holder one of 
the following options, which must be 
exercised by a time that the Director 
specifies: 
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